Joint Powers Board

June 22, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

Commissioner Haack called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.
Members Present:
Kip Bruender, Joy Cohrs, David Gliszinski, David Haack, Tom Mahoney, John Roper, Richard Seeboth and Kathleen Svalland
Staff Present: 

Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
I.
Approval of Agenda
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Mahoney and seconded by Commissioner Cohrs.  The motion carried. 

II.
Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the March minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Commissioner Seeboth and seconded by Commissioner Roper.  The motion carried.
III.
Appointment of WorkForce Council Members

Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council members: Deb Barnes, Candice Fenske and John Schons.  These members have completed a three-year term and are willing to serve on the Council for an additional 3 years.   A motion was made by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Mahoney to approve the re-appointments.  The motion carried.
IV.
Program Year 2015 Budgets
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the projected revenues and budgets for Program Year 2015.   The Adult program received a 12.9% decrease and the Dislocated Worker program received a 13.3% decrease and the State Dislocated Worker received a 6.2% decrease.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Program (Staff) – 35.3%

· Support – 6.2%

· Training – 48.4%

Diane also reviewed the Youth and MN Youth budgets.  The Youth program received a 14.5% decrease and the MN Youth program received a 16.7% increase.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Direct Program/Training – 49%

· Support – 3%

· Wages/Training – 38%

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the proposed 2015 Workforce Council Administrative Budget.  Increases were made in the health and property insurance and staff salaries, as recommended by the Executive Committee.

Motion to approve the budgets was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Gliszinski.  The motion carried.

V.
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act Resolution
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed information and a Resolution on the designation of Workforce Development Areas, Workforce Development Board and Regional Planning Areas.  A motion to approve the Resolution was made by Commissioner Seeboth and seconded by Commissioner Svalland.  The motion carried. 

It was noted that the September Council meeting will be for regional planning. 

VII.
Staff Update
Diane Halvorson reported that Kato Engineering laid off 80 people.  We submitted a proposal for a special grant to provide services to employees impacted by the layoff.  There have been a number of mid-sized layoffs at Michael Foods in Gaylord and an assisted living facility in Waterville.  An additional $130,000 in Dislocated Worker funding was requested.  

South Central applied for a Career Pathway grant to continue the healthcare and manufacturing career pathways. If funded, we will develop a new career pathway in transportation.  South Central College plans to begin a truck driving training in 2016.

South Central is also part of a statewide apprenticeship grant proposal and a grant proposal with South Central College for apprenticeships in agriculture.

Heather Gleason reported our grant proposal for a Youth at Work grant to continue the initiative to serve youth from communities of color was approved.  The WIOA Youth program will be implemented July 1st.  The eligibility, services and performance will be different.  The biggest change is a focus on out-of-school youth.  The Youth Council updated youth directories that feature resources in the nine county area.

VIII.
Election of Officers

Diane Halvorson reported elections took place in January to complete term.  The current Chair is Commissioner Haack and the Vice Chair is Commissioner Roper. A motion to approve Commissioner Roper as the Chair was made by Commissioner Mahoney.  A motion to approve Commissioner Haack as the Chair was made by Commissioner Bruender. By a 1 to 7 vote, Commissioner Haack was approved to Chair the committee.

A motion to approve Commissioner Roper as the Vice Chair was made by Commissioner Gliszinski and seconded by Commissioner Seeboth.  The motion carried. 

IX.
Other Business
The next meeting of the Joint Powers Board will be at 4:00 p.m. on Monday, September 21, 2015.  It was noted that the Board would need to meet in December.  An additional meeting was scheduled for December 21, 2015. 
Meeting adjourned.
